FILED
NOV 27 2023

CLERK OF SUPREME COURT
STATE OF WISCONSIN — JUDICIAL COUNCIL OF WISCONSIN

November 24, 2023

VIA U.S. MAIL & E-MAIL DISTRIBUTION

Clerk of Supreme Court Timothy M. Barber
clerk@wicourts.gov tim.barber@wicourts.gov
Attention: Deputy Clerk-Rules Office of Court Commissioners
P.O. Box 1688 110 E. Main St., Suite 440
Madison, WI 53701-1688 Madison, WI 53701-1688

Re:  Rule Petition 23-05: In the Matter of proposed rules relating to appellate court
proceedings from orders entered pursuant to Wis. STAT. § 971.14 regarding pretrial
competency rulings in criminal cases

Dear Commissioner Barber:

This letter is in response to your letter dated October 31, 2023, inquiring about the above-
referenced matter. In particular, you invited us to answer two questions posed regarding
proposed changes. The answers to both of your questions are “yes.”

We thank you very kindly for your diligence in reviewing our submissions, noting the helpful
corrections, and providing us with an opportunity to respond.

Sincerely,

Tornas M Hoiun

Hon. Thomas M. Hruz
Wisconsin Court of Appeals, District 111
Chairperson, Wisconsin Judicial Council Appellate Procedure Committee

CC:  Attorney William C. Gleisner, III (via email)




